Edison State College

Nursing Programs
Meeting: Nursing Faculty Meeting
Date and Time: October 2, 2009, 9:33 am
Location:  Walker Hall, Room 211
In attendance:  Marilyn Herlin, Anita Johnson, Dixie Scelsi, Rosemary Lewis, Anne Harner, Nora Stadelmann, Susan Holland, Lynn Gellerman, Bobby Holbrook, Mary Pasquinelli, Cathy Bogar, Pamela Sanford, Debra Ebaugh, Kathleen Tenrreiro, Gayle Wetzel, Margaret Kruger, Gail Tracey, Sharon Rothwell, Mary Lewis.
Absent:  Cassandra Dehaney-Duffus, Debbie Weeks, Kyle Fairchild, Andrea Kopp

Gayle Wetzel moved to approve the minutes of the 9/18/09 Nursing Faculty Meeting as distributed.  Lynn Gellerman seconded the motion.  A vote was taken and the minutes of the 9/18/09 Nursing Faculty Meeting were approved as distributed.

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	OUTCOME

	Guest:  Dean Bill Roshon
	Dean Roshon attended this Faculty meeting to address the concerns that he and College administration have regarding Nursing Faculty.  He explained that he and the College administration are keenly aware of the challenges the faculty face in regards to the numbers of students, difficulty in filling faculty positions and lab space  He asked for feedback.
The faculty voiced concerns that the numbers of nursing students accepted into the Program would be reduced due to budget concerns.  The consensus of all present was that they should not reduce the numbers.

The faculty also gave opinions on adjunct faculty, clinical associates, pay rate and how to make working for our Program more enticing to prospective part-time employees.

The possibility of 11-month faculty was discussed.

The ‘ lab space’ issue was discussed, especially the challenges for the Collier and Charlotte campuses.

Tuition assistance for full-time employees was discussed as well as monies for professional development which have recently put on hold.
	Dean Roshon will bring the concerns of the Nursing Faculty to the Administration, and hopefully come back to the Faculty with resolution.

	Test Banks
	Pam Sanford spoke on the test bank development for NUR 1060 she and Bobby Holbrook have been working on.  She explained the process and how they were able to create a test bank from which Health Assessment instructors could draw from to create tests.  She distributed a handout to the faculty.
Marilyn Herlin suggested that a temporary worker be hired to type the test bank.  Mary Lewis will check to see if this is fiscally feasible.
	

	NLN Report
	Mary Lewis distributed a NLNAC Self-Study Report book to each faculty member present.  She also distributed a card to each faculty member present with the Nursing Mission, Mission Values and Vision.  
She informed the faculty that she will need all data collected by Standard.  The Standards must be set up as follows:  Standards 1-2, Standards 3-4, Standards 5-6.

Student files must be in order.  All files must be organized.  Student files are housed on individual campuses.

Faculty files must be tabbed showing MSN degree clearly marked.  All faculty files are housed on Lee campus.

Adjunct files are housed on Lee campus.

Clinical Associate files are housed on each campus.  PPD, BLS and RN license need to be current in each file.
	A ‘practice visit’ should be done before the NLNAC arrives.

	Autism Conference
	Susan Holland, Lynn Gellerman, Debra Ebaugh and Chitra Paul recently attended an Autism conference.  They reported to the faculty what they learned at this conference.
	Faculty are encouraged to use the books and other tools they acquired at the Autism conference.

	Guided Reading

	Margaret Kruger recently attended a conference on Guided Reading.  She reported to the faculty what she learned and how the faculty can use this technique to help beginning nursing students.

	

	Committee Reports
	Gayle Wetzel reported that the Curriculum Committee will meet after the NLNAC visit.
Anne Harner reported that she attended the FOE Committee meeting and that 90% of the student body at Edison State College is considered to be first year students.


	

	Course Reports
	Courses are in the process of developing test banks.
	


Announcements:  Bobby Holbrook announced that the Lee County Health Department will resume their clinic on the Lee campus on the fourth Wednesday in January.  They will not come in October through December.
The next faculty meeting will take place on Friday, October 9, 2009 at 9:30 am sharp on the Lee campus, Building A, Room 211.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.
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